Sharon Conservation Commission 6-19-14

 Conservation Commission Meeting

Sharon Community Center

June 19, 2014 - DRAFT

Peg Arguimbau, Chairperson, Elizabeth McGrath, Keevin Geller, Stephen Cremer, Alan Westman, were the members present.  Linda Orel was absent from the meeting. The Conservation Administrator, Greg Meister, was also present.

7:45pm – Notice of Intent – MooseHill Development Corp., 232-264 Norwood Street

     Paving of an 18foot Roadway within existing Right of Way of Everett St.


     Including replacement of existing culvert crossing.   DEP SE# 560-280
Jeffrey Kane, from L&L, representing MooseHill Development

A 20 acre parcel of land has been purchased by MooseHill Development. 6 house lots along Everett Street have been created.  Another 5 homes will be built at a later date.  Everett Street will be used to access the homes.

A roadway has been designed which is 18 feet wide, the narrowest road allowable.  Wetlands are on one side of the Road with the house lots on the other.  Road is restricted within narrow right-of-way.
The Roadway will begin at Norwood Street.  There is a culvert crossing about 300 feet in, which will be replaced. The road will stop at house lot numbers 10 and 11.  Those lots will be accessed from driveways.  Another roadway will eventually go off of Everett Street.
Developer has met with the Planning board. No sidewalks, but the planning board requested that a stone dust pathway for pedestrians be created.  The project, as designed, meets the 2008 State stormwater and Sharon’s stormwater policy.  The Planning Board approved the project conditionally, based upon the findings of the Conservation Commission.  The Planning Board understands the Commission may have some concerns regarding drainage.
This is the first project to come through with the new regulations on drainage.  The Planning board is asking the developer to retain significant amounts of water on the site to provide for recharge.

A consultant for the Commission will review the drainage calculations.

There is significant difference in pre-calculation drainage and post drainage calculations which concerns the Commission.
A Commission member inquired as to what the roadway would look like if it turns and goes onto the Cul de Sac road in order to stay out of the 100 foot buffer zone? 
Members expressed concern with the dust pathway during a storm. Kane explained that the dust will go down loosely, but overtime will become compacted. The Planning Board is in favor of the pathway as they were looking for pedestrian access (bus stop).  

Meister was concerned with the pre and post development calculations.  Post development calculations are high.  Would prefer those calculations to be close to predevelopment calculations.

Although Meister has met with Kane previously, with respect to the development, this is not the normal procedure.  Commission would prefer to look at the property as a whole, including all development. It makes it difficult to condition the development when the project is segmented. The Commission usually does not allow this.

 Not all lots are within the buffer zones, but those that are should fall under one filing.
This project is not a subdivision.  A& R lots.  There will be no cookie cutter design.  Homes will be designed specifically for each person purchasing a lot.  The exact footprint is not known.
Meister expressed concern that the project has not been filed for subdivision portion so the size of the road going in is unknown.  Kane informed Commission that the size and length of the road is known and the developer has been working with Planning Board.

Meister mentioned that perhaps conditional limited work could be performed on the Audubon side?  He asked if the lot on the Westside could be worked on outside of the 100 foot buffer?  Kane would need to consult with owner, though he feels that it is realistic.  The parcel is 2 acres and consists of only 1 lot.   Meister would recommend 75 foot no disturbance, as this is a sensitive area. 

Kane explained that If that would include moving the level spreader back, you would not want to do as it would invoke channelized flow.
Meister expressed interest in a conservation restriction on that lot as well.  That will be looked into.  

Commission members would like to see a plan with the roadway moved outside of the 100 foot buffer.
Discussion was opened up to Abutters.
Kate Connely of Murtha, the Attorney for Mass Audubon.  A letter was sent both to the Commission as well as the developer.  Development abuts three sides of Audubon property.  The developer had promised to work with Audubon, but to date Audubon really has not seen any recent plans of proposed development.

Post construction concern.  Review of drainage calculations.  

Beth Green: Inquired if developers land extended beyond Hammerhead.  Kane responded that two additional lots (private drive to access one lot) were beyond Hammerhead. Green also had concern with potential flooding. 

Paul Olivera.  He inquired as to who is overseeing the project? Is there review of any kind? Who is responsible for the trees? Does the town have any jurisdiction over the road? 
Kane explained that there was a limited width right of way, limited in where road can go.  Question was asked if the developers own whole right-of-way.  Not sure of the answer. Owners on either side usually own half of road, but right to use whole thing.  But if ever abandon, each side gets half. The abutter on the east as well as the west, has the right to use the whole road.  Can’t stop road, but concern of impact.   Not doing lots of cuts and fills so would not really need to be on others property.  

All utilities will fall within roadway.  Does the Commission have any jurisdiction over the project? If any frontage is within 100 foot buffer, the developer will have to file with the Commission.
Lot number 7 and two others lots will require a Request for Determination.  The Commission will have jurisdiction on 4 lots.

Motion to continue hearing to July 17.  Cremer, Geller  5-0-0
A letter was received from the Division of Fisheries regarding the treatment of Fanwart. The State is concerned with treating the Fanwart as an endangered plant (toothcup) has been found in the cove.  There is concern with using sonar and the impact upon the plant.
Meister explained to the Commission that if the lake could be lowered so that no water could enter the cove, the State would let us treat.  Meister explained that yesterday he received permission to treat the Fanwart. A botanist will come out to the site weekly to ensure that the levels are still safe for treatment.  Pictures of the cove were distributed for Commission members to see. The plant is not yet up, but there is no water in the cove. It is hoped that by the end of next week, treatment will start. Sandbags must be on site in case of flooding into the cove.  Meister will be coordinating with the DPW for sand.  

Sonar is safe for use in reservoirs.  It is often used to treat Fanwart and it is supposed to be safe for drinking waters. Sonar is the name of the product used to treat Fanwart.  

Meister received an email from Peter O’Cain, Town Engineer regarding Hammershop pond.  The outlet structure is not in good shape. Boards will need to be removed and the water will be let out.  Perhaps O’Cain should be asked to attend the meeting of July 17th or August 21 to discuss what is/has been done and what will be done moving forward. The letting out of the water is of concern to Meister.  This will have a significant impact to the pond. 
Members signed a Certificate of Compliance for 2 Hawk Lane. 
Warrant – Members signed.
Minutes of June 5 as amended:
*Correct spelling of “Westman”

*At top of second page: letter from Lycott.  Asked Meister for clarification.  Order if Conditions is good through 2017.  
*Second page strike person.
Motion: to accept June 5 meeting minutes as amended.
Cremer, Westman 5-0-0

Codification: There will be a meeting on June 17 to discuss codification – regarding putting the Town’s, Boards & Committees by-laws and regulations on line.  Approximately 10 people from various Town Boards & Committees will attend. This committee will decide which option (as presented by contractor) would be the best way to complete the project.  The substance of the by-laws will not be changed; it is basically reorganization and restructuring, as well as correcting grammatical errors.  Stephen Cremer has volunteered to be the representative for the Commission.
Lake: Beach hours have been extended from 6pm to 8pm.

A letter from Pat Huckery, Fish and Wildlife was received regarding the fees at the boat launch.  Her office would be interested in seeing the fees return to last year’s rate, as well as allowing parking at the high school.  This letter was sent to the Board of Selectman.  
Rattlesnake Hill Update.  Nothing to report


Banning of Jet Skis – Discussion needs to be held in executive session.
Appointment of 7th  member to the Commission: Arguimbau spoke with Selectman Heitin about appointing Meredith DeCarbonall.  There was a misunderstanding as BOS thought there was only one opening, which they filled.  The Selectman will take care of at their next meeting, but the appointment may not be DeCarbonall. According to Arguimbau, DeCarbonall would be a good fit for the Commission. She would fill a knowledge gap and would support Commission efforts and would add a dimension to the Committee, which is missed. She would be a benefit to the town.  
Meeting was adjourn at 9:30pm
The Commission will be entering into executive session to discuss legal matters and will adjourn immediately after. 

Motion to go into executive session: McGrath, Geller

Geller – Aye, Westman – Aye, Cremer – Aye, McGrath – Aye, Arguimbau - Aye
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